


















  

 

 

  

   

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

July 10, 2025 

Dear Members of the Nevada State Board of Education: 

It is with great full confidence that I recommend  for the position of 

Superintendent of Public Instruction for the State of Nevada. As his former supervisor, I had the 

privilege of observing his leadership firsthand. I can say without hesitation that  is one 

of the most effective, committed, and visionary educators I’ve worked with in my career. 

 brings over 30 years of experience in Nevada’s K–12 public education system, 

including more than two decades as a transformative school leader. I supervised his tenure as 

principal in some of our state’s most challenging school settings, where he consistently exceeded 

expectations. At Gwendolyn Woolley Elementary School, for example, I watched him lead a 

dramatic school turnaround that resulted in double-digit academic gains and a move from a two-

star to a three-star performance rating. He achieved this not through compliance, but by building 

strong relationships with families, empowering teachers, and keeping students at the heart of 

every decision. 

What sets  apart is his combination of humility and boldness. He listens deeply, leads 

strategically, and executes with integrity. He understands the complexity of our educational 

system because he has lived it from every angle: urban and suburban, district and charter, 

classroom and central office. In his current roles as Assistant Principal at 

 and a school improvement consultant for the Nevada Department of Education, he 

continues to demonstrate this rare duality - bridging policy with practice and innovation with 

accountability. 

 is deeply versed in the Nevada School Performance Framework (NSPF), ESSA 

requirements, and the nuances of federal and state accountability systems. He has worked 

directly with CSI and MRI schools across our state, providing hands-on coaching to school 

leaders and turning compliance into capacity-building. I’ve seen him take struggling teams and 

help them grow into high-functioning, mission-driven communities. 



 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

He also has a heart for Nevada’s most vulnerable students—English Learners, students with 

disabilities, and children living in poverty. His work is grounded in equity and empathy, and he 

never loses sight of the people behind the data. Whether he’s testifying before the legislature or 

mentoring future administrators at UNLV and National University,  communicates 

with clarity, candor, and conviction. 

Nevada deserves a Superintendent who not only understands our system but believes in it; and, 

more importantly, believes in its people.  is that leader. He is ready to bring people 

together, drive results, and restore faith in what public education can accomplish when led with 

courage and care. 

I offer my strongest endorsement of  as Nevada’s next State Superintendent of 

Public Instruction. He has dedicated his career to educational equity, effective leadership, and 

public service, and he is more than ready to lead our state into its next chapter of excellence. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you require any further information. 

Sincerely, 

Dr. Jeffrey Geihs 

Executive Director 

Nevada Association of School Administrators (NASA) 

& 

CEO 

Silver State Education Foundation (SSEF) 




